NORVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

December 13, 2020

I hope this newsletter again finds you and yours doing well through these rough times. The Alumni Assn. has not been able to meet since February due to this pandemic and it looks like it will be spring of 2021 before we might be able to meet again. Even though we are not physically meeting, we are continuing with planning for our annual scholarship awards and hopefully will again be able to award two thousand-dollar scholarships to deserving Norview Seniors.
Last week Keyontae Johnson, a Norview Graduate and University of Florida Junior forward, collapsed on the basketball court in a game at Florida State. As of yesterday, Keyontae was stable, but still in critical condition in a Tallahassee hospital. Keyontae was the preseason SEC player of the year and Florida’s leading scorer and rebounder. Please send your thoughts and prayers for Keyontae’s quick recovery.
Annual Alumni dues are now being accepted for 2021. The IRS reported that there’s a special deduction for cash donations of up to $300 to a qualified charity in 2020. This $300 deduction is designed for taxpayers who take the standard deduction and aren’t normally able to deduct their donations. Before making a donation, use the Tax Exempt Organization Search (TEOS) tool on IRS.gov/TEOS to make sure the charitable organization is eligible for tax-deductible donations. Of course our annual dues are still a minimum of $10.00, but donations of any amount are welcome.
Chip Frasier ’65 has written a screen play that has recently been made into a movie that will soon be released in all AMC theaters that are open. Timecrafters: Treasurer of Pirate’s Cove is the name of the movie and you should try to see it soon and support this NHS grad.

Norview, like most schools in the Tidewater area, is on virtual learning. All winter sports are on indefinite hold. This is a difficult time for the students as well as the faculty. Please keep all in your thoughts and prayers.
NHS has an on line store, You can order directly from the site, pay, and your products will be shipped directly to you.  This is an amazing hands-free fundraiser and allows you to purchase all kinds of Norview gear to show your support. NHS  thanks you for the support!!!

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/virginia/norfolk/norview-high-school
MEMBERSHIP REPORT: We have received 2020 dues from the following 101 Alumni and Friends: Carlton Gill ‘73 ,Willie Jones ’68, Larry Parker ’66, Susan Barber Minter ’66, Rick West ’66, Susan Payne West ’68, Samuel Berry ’64, Celia Rouse Blalock ’65, Darlene Holifield Kennemer ’68, Jerry Collier ’63, Kathy Stephens Kenton ’68, John Howton ’68, Linwood Beverly ’61, Richard Atkinson ’66, Pete Sykes ’68, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, Jan Cook Tirrell ’68, Margaret Harper Sewell ’52, James Clendenin ’57, Nell Buckelew Armstrong ’69, Bryan Shepherd ’76, Mary Kay Dixon Daves ’64, Trey Mayo ’01, John Vispo ’68, Allen Ayers ’65, Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, Chuck West ’68, Lynn Hightower ’68, Bryce Dunn ’68, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Bob Nelson ’52, Randy Wright ’64, Arlene Wright, Friend, Carol Powell Warburton ’68, Willie Barnes ’68, Gary Sherman ’70, Diane Gray Dixon ’69, Thomas Arrington ’68, Tashera Taylor ’06, Bob Coleman ’66, Wanda Twiford Coleman ’66, JoAnne Collins York ’66, Amy Mills Whitaker ’68, Rita Mah Whalen ’68, Robert Polk ’57, Sharon Freeman Plank ’67, Linda McFadden Arrington ’68, Dickie Trower ’68, Fawn Sedgwick Bashford ’66, Mike Bradshaw ’68, Pauline Bradshaw, Friend, Mike Reese ’70, John Haines ’68, Janice Klein Haines ’68, Julia Lewis Phifer ’69, Cynthia Ann Childers ’68, Robert Copeland ’65, James Peele ’66, Jesse Coley ’68, Nancy Miller Hogan ’65, Fred Snyder ’68 , Cordelia Miller Beasley '68, Vicki Mayfield Swenson '68, Lois Cartwright Dustin ’68, Darlene Gill Chambers ’77, Susan Carter ’75, Paula Peebles Bonds ’75, Mary Harrison Hale ’75, Coley Dize ’75, C. B. Wiggins ’75, Glenda Coefield ’75, Joann Ros ’75, Darnita Overton Davis ’75, Joyce Smith ’75, Lera Rickling ’75, Bobbie Gilmer Colonna ’68, Jo Ellen Morell ’68, In Memorial of David Leach ’75, In Memorial of Willie Jones ’75, Paul Haley ’75, Steven Brown ’75, Karen Stanley Brown ’75, Linda Bunch Stevens ’67, Richard Corliss ’75, Sharlene Peloso Floyd ’69, Jack Harcourt ’68, Annette Patterson ’75, Ronald Campbell, Sr. ’75, William Butts ’75, Ray Nelson ’62, Mary Underwood Nelson ’62, Mary Dowdy Perry ’70, Donna Armoneit Ward ’70, Elizabeth Downing-Johnson, Mark Mustin ’68, Trish Madden ’70, Johnson Harrell ’75, Vickie McPherson ’92 and Russell Aldridge ‘65.
We have received 2021 dues from the following 7 Alumni and Friends: Robert Copeland ’65, Donna Armoneit Ward ’70, Susan Payne West ’68. Rick West ‘66 , Jim Shaeffer '71, Darlene Holifield Kennemer '68, and Jerry Collier ’63.
**Thank you for your dues and donations.  The underlined alumni each gave $100.00 and those in Italics each gave $50.00.  The Class of 1968 led all classes for 2020 with 33 members the Class of 1975 has 20, AND the Class of 1966 has 9. 

REUNION and SOCIAL EVENTS REPORT: The following classes have upcoming reunions.  (All phone area codes are 757 unless otherwise stated):  
1970
Oct. 8-9, 2021
50th Reunion at the Waterside Sheraton Contact Donna Armoneit 
Ward at konawind52@gmail.com
1971   Oct. 8-9, 2021
50th Reunion at the Waterside Sheraton. Contact via e-mail at Norview50thReunion@yahoo.com
Please let Sue West know if you learn of any other NHS reunions or events being planned.  Sue can be reached at (757) 274-9546 or at NHS68@aol.com. 
ALUMNI WEB SITE: Norview.org
Also visit “I went to Norview” and “Norview Alumni!!!!!!” on Facebook
OUR NEXT MEETINGS ARE ON HOLD
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION. 
MEMBERSHIP LEVELS for annual contributions:
(Donations of any amount are appreciated)

RED

$10.00

WHITE
$50.00

BLUE          $100.00
CORPORATE/CLASS LEVELS for annual contributions: (Donations of any amount are appreciated)

Navigator $100.00

Co-Pilot $500.00
     Pilot $1,000.00

All members receive minutes of meetings.  

· 50% of all contributions will be allotted to the endowment fund unless otherwise specified.

· Annual membership runs from January through December of the same year.
· Attendance at meetings is not required, but we welcome you to come when you can.
Yes, I am interested and would like to join.  Enclosed you will find a check for my annual dues.

Alumni of Class of _____  or   Friend ___
         Renewal ___
 or    New Membership ___

Corporate/Class Membership _______
Name ____________________________

Maiden Name _____________________

Street Address ______________________________________________________________

City _________________________

State _____

Zip __________________

Home Phone __________________


Work Phone ______________________

E-mail Address __________________Amount Enclosed $___________
Make checks to: Norview High School Alumni and Friends Association (or NAFA)

Mail to above C/O Rick West, 5220 Sharon Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464-6135


2021
Or you can securely pay using a credit card on line at PayPal at:

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=7CU329BCMAZ3G
Receipts are available for tax purposes on request.
